






September 28, 2010

David Gale
Gale Communities, Inc.
400 SW Longview Blvd., Suite 210
Lee’s Summit, Missouri 64081

RE:	Erosion Control – New Longview Commercial District 3rd Plat

An inspection on Sept. 27, 2010 revealed vegetation is lacking over a majority of the subject site.  This was pointed-out in a letter of Aug. 25, 2010 and a phone conversation of Sept. 16, 2010.
 
Lacking vegetation, the subject site is out of compliance with Ordinance 5813 (Lee’s Summit’s Design and Construction Manual), Section 1010, which contains the following:  All land disturbances, including residential and commercial development projects, shall provide adequate erosion control to protect public streets, public storm sewer systems, adjacent property and streams from being polluted with mud and silt.

To abate the subject site, the site will have to be re-vegetated (seeded and mulched).  If the site is not abated by October 13, 2010, the City will have a third party contractor abate the site.  If the third party contractor is employed, you will be billed for the cost of the abatement.

If you have questions or need additional information, don’t hesitate to call the undersigned at 969-1832 or 719-0718.

Sincerely,





Barton Reese, CPESC
Public Works Inspections

C:	Mike Anderson, Supervisor, Public Works Inspections
